Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 14, 2014
An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Mubarak Mosque located at 4551 Ahmadiyya Drive, Chantilly, VA 20151
Attendees:
Jennifer Miner

President

Greg Clor

Vice President

Michelle Breslin
Treasurer
Kristina Ringqvist
Secretary
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:35pm with 23 homeowners, four board members, 45 proxies, and 1 CMC representatives.
Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 68 attendees/proxies received.  Two letters were sent to each Homeowner dated August 26 and September 29.
Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2013 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by John Sepulveda to approve the minutes with two changes to the date listed in the Treasurer’s Report.  The motion was seconded by Steven Peters and the motion carried. 
Nomination of Candidates:

Three candidates are running for the Board – Michelle Breslin, Kristina Ringqvist, and AJ Zamar. No additional nominations were made from the floor. Heather McCain and Carlos Csicmann volunteered to serve as Inspectors of Elections.
President’s Report/Community Issues: 

ARB Applications – An ARB application is required for any modification you make to your home or property.  This includes adding, removing, or modifying existing patios, front walkways, front stoops, decks, and/or fences.  Additionally, an application is required for the addition of any play equipment or play house structure.  ARB applications are available on our website at www.walneyoaks.com. The ARB is in need of at least one more homeowner to assist in their duties.  Interested homeowners may speak with John Vitale. 
Community Maintenance/Yard upkeep - The ARB has completed numerous community walk-throughs to ensure that homes are being maintained per our Design Guidelines.  Notices are still being sent to homeowners when required.  Please familiarize yourself with the property maintenance standards in the Design Guidelines and walk around your house to ensure your property is in good repair.  All trees and shrubs overhanging sidewalks in the community must be trimmed back from the sidewalk with tree branches kept at least six feet above the ground.  Falling leaves need to be collected and disposed of properly.  Dead trees or shrubs need to be removed from yards as soon as possible. The Fall Newsletter was distributed highlighting yard maintenance requirements and tips. 
It was suggested by John Sepulveda that the ARB do a walk-through and send immediate notices to homeowners whose trees and/or shrubs are in violation of the Design Guidelines.  Doing so will ensure they are aware of the issue so it can be addressed.  
Mailboxes – Some mailboxes in the community are in need of replacing. Mailboxes must be constructed of aluminum, steel or heavy duty plastic and must be black.  Posts must be made of wood that is left unpainted or is stained/painted brown or black or be made of heavy duty plastic.  It was suggested that the HOA look into bringing in a company that can replace mailboxes with similar structures throughout the community.  
Annual Block Party – was successful yet again.  The Social Committee is seeking new homeowners to take over the planning and running of future block parties. Please contact the HOA if interested in getting involved.
Neighborhood watch – We have been fortunate, yet again, to have had another quiet year in terms of crime.  Strive to keep cars, doors and windows locked to help deter thieves.  Crime information can be found www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/crime.
No Dumping Signs - The Board has posted No Dumping signs near the tot lot.  Please collect and dispose of your yard waste properly.  Yard clippings are collected on Wednesdays beginning in the Spring and continuing through the Fall.

Repair and Replacement Reserve Study - A 5-year Reserve Study was completed to provide the Board guidance on repairing/replacing items throughout the community in the townhouse area and in the common areas.  The Board will be reviewing the Study over the coming year to determine what action items need to be taken.  The roads throughout our community are maintained by VDOT and the Board has no influence as to when they will be re-paved/re-surfaced.  According to the most recent VDOT study, our roads are all in Fair to Good condition and will most likely not be re-paved for a few years.  Walney Road is on their list as a road that should be scheduled for re-paving within the next year.
Direct Debit of HOA Dues - To date, 33% of homes using direct debit for HOA dues.  CMC cannot selectively print coupon books for homeowners not using direct debit. We will continue to pay for all homeowners to receive coupon books each year until we have 100% participation in Direct Debit.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dues are being maintained at $55/month and should be able to be kept at this rate for the next few years.  

As of August 31, 2014 (12th month of fiscal year) the Association reflected year-to-date income of $105,317.40 with year-to-date expenses of $103,912.50. This results in a year-to-date net income of $1404.90 versus a budgeted income surplus of $6.00. The Association has two (2) Certificates of Deposit totaling $86,375.95, plus accrued interest of $523.94. The Association has a delinquency rate of 0.93% which is well below the industry standard of 5%.  Our Repair and Replacement Reserves balance as of August 31, 2014 was $79,271.07 and is fully supported by cash and investments. Our Prior Year Owners’ Equity is positive $38,849.58 and is the accumulation of year-end deficits and surpluses over the life of the Association.
Mosque Update:  Tariq Amjed and AJ Zaman stated that construction will begin on the residence in the next six months. The installation of a small sport court behind the residence is also planned. The residence will be built in the same style as the neighborhood and, once complete, will be occupied full time. There is also a plan to install more lights throughout the property. 

Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

A homeowner mentioned that there is a car on blocks that has been there for months.  This is in violation of our by-laws and covenants.  The HOA will send notice to the homeowner to have it removed.  
It was asked if speed bumps can be installed to help deter speeding through the community.  They can’t but it may be possible to request a speed survey be done on the community street.  

Follow up discussion took place around CYA’s use of the ballfield.  CYA has decided it won’t work for their needs.  It was requested that the soccer goal be moved to another part of the field to allow more than one sport to be played at a time.  

Wayne Phares asked the board to reiterate the no dumping law with the neighbors. Homeowners have been seen continuing to dump yard waste behind the tot lot.  The Board suggested that should an individual be seen dumping yard waste they be reminded that it is prohibited.  

Is it possible to require homeowners to pick up their pet waste from their own yard?  The Board wasn’t sure and will research the law.  

It was suggested that homeowners could contact VDOT with obvious trip hazards along the community sidewalks for repair. The Board will research who is responsible for repairing the sidewalks throughout the single-family portion of the community.  
There is another sinkhole behind the tot lots along the county owned path. Lenny Wright will look into the sinkhole and contact the county to determine what can be done.
Discussion was held on how to spend/disburse the extra money we have in Prior Year Owners’ Equity. Suggestions included using the money to improve or beautify the neighborhood.  Please submit ideas on improvement to the board. 

The Board will investigate if it is feasible to add additional stop signs along Eagle Chase Circle near the townhouses.  
Announcement of Election Results: 
Kristina Ringqvist and Michelle Breslin were reelected for another 3 year term.
Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at 8.31pm.
